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Hainford Newsletter 
 
THANK YOU 
Mrs Allison and I would like to say a huge Thank You to everyone who supported with this year’s 
Nativity. I would like give special mention to all the adults, (and children) who helped to assemble and 
dismantle the staging which was done in super-quick time due to all of the help. Finally, Mrs Allison’s 
son, Stephen and husband Edward worked late into the night transporting and unloading all of the 
staging back to Rackheath in horrible weather conditions and did an amazing job. Without their help 
there would be no staging and a much diminished performance.  
 
Thank you to our hard working PTA! 
Our PTA have been hard at work this Autumn. Having recently run our successful Book Fair, members 
from our PTA have been fundraising and supporting our school community through: raffles; selling teas 
and coffees; running our school Christmas shop; and cracker making. I would like to say a huge thank 
you for all of their hard work and support during this busy time.  

 
 
Christmas Jumper Day: 
Thank you for all of your support – there were some amazing jumpers on display. We raised an 
impressive £58.90! 
 
Cleaning Vacancy: 
From January 2020 there will be a vacancy for a school cleaner for Mon-Fri 3pm to 5pm with additional 
days during the school holidays. If you or someone you know is interested, please contact the school. 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hainford VC Primary School  
Hope,Compassion & Responsibilty 
Newton Road 
Hainford 
 Norwich 
NR10 3BQ 
Head of School: Mr Paul Cross 
Email:office@hainford.norfolk.sch.uk         
Telephone:  01603 898359 
‘Part of the Harnser Federation’ 
www.harnserfed.co.uk  
wwww 
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Class 1 staffing: 
Congratulations to Miss Cunningham who is expecting her second child in the summer. We are now in 
the process of advertising for a teacher to cover Class 1 in the Summer term and into the start of the 
Autumn term. 
 
 
Improvement works: 
Over the Christmas holidays, work will start on changing our old oil using boiler into a new gas boiler. 
This will involve digging -up parts of the playground to run new pipes. Heating will be as normal and 
work should be completed by the end of February half-term. 
 

Children’s University                              
Winter challenges can be found on our website.  
 

Let’s Celebrate! 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Attendance figures for Autumn Term 2019 were: 
CLASS 1- 93.0%    

CLASS 2- 96.9%   

CLASS 3- 95.5% 

Well done to Class 2 for winning this term’s attendance award. 

 
Mrs Crooke Art Award:   

  
 

For Autumn 2nd half term: To Erin (Class 3) for amazing piece of Chinese-inspired watercolour painting.  

 
Housepoints: 
In order to add an extra incentive and celebrate the house that has collected the most house points 
this term, we will continue the reward that the winning team will be able to come to school in non-
school uniform for one day the following term and receive additional special treatment. 
For the Spring term this will be on Friday 10th January 2020. 
 
 
 

18th December Head of School Award 100% Attendance Award 
Winners 

Class 1 Isobel Sophia, Pippin, Poppy, Archie 

Class 2 Louie George B, Isabella, Pearl, Thea, 
Harriet, Millie, Joshua 

 Class 3 Elsa Amelia, Megan, Merryn, Elsa, 
Chloe, May, Ethan, Ellie, Toby 
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Here are the results from the Autumn term: 
 

 Autumn 

Red 612 

Blue 628 

Yellow 600 

Green 589 

 

Congratulations BLUE house! 
 

 
Christmas Holidays – School Closed to pupils December 19th to January 3rd  

 
January 2020 
6th Monday: School reopens for children 
24th Young Voices trip to the O2  

 
May 2020 
Throughout May KS1 assessments 
11th-15th Key Stage 2 (Yr6) SATs Week 

 
 

Thank you for all your support  
  
 

NG, P 


